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Itôs time to celebrate. Here are some ideas that 
may help your holiday preparations. 
 

Gifts: Gifts are sometimes the most difficult part of 
holiday preparations.  Maybe you have plenty of 
gifting money; maybe you have very little money 
for gifts; who gets a gift or who doesnôt; what gift 
do you get; how much do you spend; do you con-
sider where a gift is made?  Gift-giving can be one 
of the most stressful areas of holidays.  But for me, 
the giving of gifts isnôt connected to the cost, but 
rather tied to my own creativity or someone elseôs.  
ñMade in the USAò and ñMade in Humboldtò have 
been my mottos for some time.  What better way 
to support Americans than by purchasing some-
thing from the many local and very talented arti-
sans or to create your own gifts.  In this edition, 
you will find a list of gift ideas.  But a gift from the 
heart is always the most special. 
 

Food:   This year, the BCC provided Holiday Food 
Baskets for Thanksgiving and is providing addi-
tional food with December commodities.  In addi-
tion, we are hosting the Annual Community Dinner 
and providing the meat, potatoes, green salad and 
rolls.  We are asking community attendees to bring 
a side dish, salad or dessert to share with your 
friends and neighbors.   Food traditions are a big 
part of holiday celebrations and the Annual Com-
munity Dinner is an opportunity to share one of 
your special dishes.  Look for my favorite - Finnish 
Pecan Balls (full of local butter) and I promise to 
not let my brother eat all of them before I get them 
to the dinner. 
 

Music:   Music, of course, is a special part of cele-
brations.   And everywhere you go the Christmas 
music is playing.  Handelôs ñHallelujah Chorusò 

from ñThe Messiahò is my personal favorite.  I 
learned it from the radio as a child during our fam-
ily travels to spend Christmas with my aunt and 
uncle in Madison, WI.  Whether your favorite is 
ñRudolph the Red-Nosed Reindeerò or ñSilent 
Nightò, come to enjoy the holiday music at the 
Community Dinner or the school program. 
 

Family:   This is a time of sharing and joy for most 
of us, but can be difficult for those who have lost 
someone or something very important.  Those first 
years after my parents passed away were a time 
of adjustment for me.  However, I remember that 
holidays are an opportunity to celebrate what I do 
have and the memories I have made.   And now I 
get to choose new celebrations with many of you. 
 

Gratitude:   It is important to say ñThank youò for 
the gifts you receive and the BCC wants to thank 
the Humboldt Area Foundation Holiday Partner-
ship funders, the Bridgeville Baptist Church, Food 
for People, and all the local dentists for their gen-
erous monetary and nutritious donations to help us 
provide the food for the holiday baskets, the din-
ner, and the toothbrushes.  And we say ñThank 
youò to each of you for 
your contributions to sup-
port the work of the BCC.  
I personally wish to thank 
Nancy and Pam for their 
gift of time by volunteering 
in the BCC office as well 
as the many others who 
have given the gift of their 
time to the BCC.  Your 
gifts are very generous 
and much appreciated ï 
truly a gift of the heart. 

 

Wishing you a very  
Happy Holiday!   

Chris Frenzel 
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Merry Christmas!  Happy Holidays!  
Happy Kwanza!  Joyous Hanukah!  

Seasonôs Greetings!                                                                                                                       
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Bridgeville Community Center  

Mission Statement  
 

ñThe Bridgeville Community Center is dedicated to 
improving the quality of life for all our community 
members.  We are committed to bringing people of all 
ages together to encourage good health, self-esteem, 
creativity, and personal development.ò 

Comments and corrections are always welcome. Manage-

ment is not responsible for any errors, omissions, or other 

editorial mis-statements, intentional or otherwise. The views 

expressed by the authors do not necessarily reflect the 

Bridgeville Community Center or its staff. If you have any 

other concerns, please submit them in triplicate. 

Humboldt County Bookmobile  
 

Read A Book  

They Deliver  

See back issues of the Bridgeville newsletter. 

www.BridgevilleCommunityCenter.org  

Occasional Joke of the Month  

Question : What kind of jokes do vegetables like best?  
 

 Corny ones.  
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Who are the members of the Bridgeville 
Community Center Board of Directors?  

Roger Schellhous, President; Laurie King, 
Treasurer; Brooke Entsminger, Claudia Sauers, 
Jessica Springer; Kent Stanley, Kathy Wolff 

News from the òBoardó 

Dear Folks, 
 

I hope that you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving 
Holiday with family, friends, and lots of good food.  I 
want to give a big THANK- YOU to Chris and all the 
volunteers who helped with the Thanksgiving food 
distribution.  Jessica Springer, Theresa Stewart, 
Claudia Sauers, Linda Codding, Judy McClintock, 
Dave Vegliano, Randy Krahn, Nancy Bottom, Laurie 
King and Kent Stanley all gave freely of their time 
and energy to insure that every member of our com-
munity had a Happy Thanksgiving.  This spirit of car-
ing and sharing is what makes our community a 
great place to be.  THANK YOU VERY MUCH!  

Our Thanksgiving baskets were made possible 
by a generous grant from the Holiday Partnership 
through the Humboldt Area foundation and a gener-
ous gift from Bridgeville Baptist Church.  We thank 
them very much. 

I hope that you are planning to attend the annual 
Community Holiday Dinner and Craft Fair on Thurs-
day, December 12.  It is always a jolly event, with 
good food, music and an opportunity to shop for 
some unique locally made gifts.  Itôs also a great 
chance to mingle with your community, see old 
friends and share whatôs new in your life. 

We will soon be sending our annual fund-raising 
letter.  Please be generous if you can; we really 
need the money.  But if things are a bit tight, please 
try to send us something.  Your show of support is in 
many ways as important as the amount you send.  I 
wish you all a Happy Christmas and a Prosperous 
New Year. 

Blessings to All, 
Roger Schellhous 

BCC Holiday Hours: The Bridgeville Com-
munity Center will be open December 23 
(after 1pm) & 24 and 30 & 31. The BCC will 
be closed December 25, 26, & 27 and Janu-
ary 1, 2, & 3. Have a Happy Holiday.  

EMT Class Starting Soon 
 

Classes will be starting December 3rd.  
 

STAR depends on volunteers like you. STAR 
(Southern Trinity Area Rescue) will be holding EMT 
classes that will run until April. Contact Brooke 
Entsminger at STHS, 
(707) 574-6616 ext. 209, 
for more information. 
Classes are held in the 
evening. STAR needs 
more EMTs. Thank you.  

STAR 

ñThe best way to have a good idea is to have lots of ideas.ò 
 ~Linus Pauling, Nobel Prize winner in chemistry. 



BRIDGEVILLE  COMMUNITY 

HOLIDAY DINNER  

& CRAFT FAIR  
  

Thursday, December 12, 2013  
CRAFT FAIR BEGINS AT 4:30 PM  

 

     HOLIDAY DINNER STARTS  

AT 6:00 PM  
 

This is a FREE community event.  EVERYONE is invited to the 

gathering that features local crafters, entertainment by Stillwater 

and Tyler Toroni, and a delicious meal shared with your friends and 

neighbors.  We will provide the main dish, potatoes, green salad and 

beverages.   

Please bring your favorite side dishes or desserts as potluck.  

 

Volunteers are needed to make this event a success, so please call 

BCC to sign up to help.  Table reservations for crafters should be 

made as soon as possible by calling 777 -1775. 

 
 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM ALL OF US  

AT THE BRIDGEVILLE COMMUNITY CENTER  

TO ALL OF YOU!  



Bridgeville Community Center  

Adult ED Classes  
We Fit Your Schedule 

 

ESL ƴ Driving Training Prep ƴ Adult Basic Ed 
 

Private classes are available by appointment to start 
working toward your GED, Basic literacy, or other 
educational goals.  

 

Class times are flexible and designed to fit into each 
student's time constraints.  If you are interested in get-
ting a GED or in basic adult education classes, please 
call the BCC at 777-1775 to register.  We will contact 
you to set up class times.   

 

All Adult Ed  (GED, Basic Ed, and ESL) classes 
are held on Wednesdays  and by appointment. 

 

Call 777-1775 for more info  

  School News  
  by Rachel Owen 

Music is in the Air  
 

The holiday season approaches, and that means 
it's time for the Winter Performance. This year our 
students will be performing a musical called Decem-
ber 'Round the World. It features musical selections 
and narration celebrating December customs from 
different parts of the globe. The show will be Thurs-
day, December 19th at 6:00. Come see our K-8 stu-
dents dancing and singing and wearing colorful cos-
tumes. Everybody has a part! 

Three Bridgeville singers were selected to partici-
pate in the annual All County Music Festival on Sat-
urday, November 16th, held at Eureka High School 
this year. Autumn Marsh, Sage Carlile Roy and Gab-
rielle Jensen joined about 75 other top singers from 
elementary and middle schools all over Humboldt 
and Del Norte Counties. Under the direction of Ar-
cata music teacher Meadow Bell, the girls practiced 
for a total of nine hours in two days. It was a real 
pleasure watching them practice! At the sound of the 
very first note they sang during warm-ups, all the 
teachers in the room looked at each other. We could 
tell it was a particularly talented group. The set list 
included three lovely choral works in English, all fea-
turing lush harmonies. But the show stopper was a 
medley combining two Macedonian folk songs. 
These were particularly exciting and difficult! The 
international folk band Chubritza accompanied the 
choir, helping set the seven-eight beat, something 
few of these students had experienced before. It 
was a very special event for Gab, Sage and Autumn. 
Not only that, a generous parent put us up in a motel 
and the girls enjoyed about five hours of swimming 
between Friday night and Saturday morning. It was 
a fun time for all. By the way, Bridgeville alumni 
Devan Morgan and Michaelyn Mullan were at All 
County, too, singing in the Senior Choir. What a 
treat to see them continuing to make music in high 
school.  

Band classes have begun, with over a quarter of 
our school participating (that's twelve students). 
Band is open to grades 4 and above, and students 
learn wind instruments: flute, clarinet, saxophone, 
trumpet or trombone. Our little band will be meeting 
three days a week until January, at which time we 
may adjust our schedule. Stay tuned. These guys 
won't be ready to play at the winter performance, but 
no doubt we'll have a show somewhere down the 
line.  

Students in grades 3-5 were hooked on classic 
American folk songs for about a month this fall. We 
borrowed an excellent set of books from the county 
office called "I Hear America Singing." If you know a 
student in these grades, try asking them about this 
book. I'll bet they'll mention The Cat Came Back, 
John Henry or The Frozen Logger. Or maybe The 
Erie Canal or Follow the Drinking Gourd. Or maybe 
City of New Orleans or the Motorcycle Song. At any 
rate, we had a lot of fun in my class. We sang from 
this book almost every day for a month. (And here's 
a little teacher secret: one of the best strategies for 
helping student improve their reading is to have 
them re-read selections. It was very gratifying to 
watch my students follow along with the written lyrics 
every time we repeated their favorite songs!) 

And one last bit of music news . . . our local Hum-
boldt County Superintendent of Schools Garry Ea-
gles was named ñOutstanding Administrator of the 
Yearò by the California Music Educators Association 
(CMEA). This award honors a non-music educator 
who, as a school administrator, has consistently 
supported and promoted music education in his or 
her district. Dr. Eagles is a founding member of the 
Humboldt County Arts Alliance, the Regional Arts 
Forum and the Rising Stars Foundation, as well as 
the founding director of the North Coast Repertory 
Theatre (NCRT) in Eureka.  



 

BRIDGEVILLE Volunteer  

FIRE Department  

by Tammy Farmer 

 òDear MFPó (Master Food Preserver ) 
 

By Dottie Simmons 

We would like to thank our community and volun-
teers for their continued support this year; we could-
nôt have done it without you. This year turned out to 
be a busy one for our fire department and our district. 
While the newly formed district spent all year setting 
up the organization, our fire department experienced 
their busiest year to date in total call volume. In addi-
tion, there has been an increase in fatality related 
traffic collisions from Alton to Dinsmore. Use caution, 
slow down and watch for hazards. 

We have Christmas Trees for sale. Call Chief Ben 
Fleek  777-3424 to get your Sequoia Giaganteas to-
day for a suggested donation of $30. The proceeds 
go to the fire department, donated by Chalk Moun-
tain Ranch. Also, thank you to Les Barnwell who has 
taken an open seat on our fire district board of direc-
tors, we appreciate your time and your interest. 

The BVFD received a CalFire 2013 Volunteer Fire 
Assistance (VFA) called the 50/50 Grant. This grant 
will help with wildland gear that is needed for our en-
gine to do station coverage for CalFire and for us to 
be able to respond more efficiently to wildland calls. 
The grant is for $3894 and our share that we have to 
cover is $1947.00. This will provide our engine with 
wildland shelters, packs, helmets, hood, gloves, and 
other equipment. 

The Fire District has a deadline of March 1, 2014 
to file for a Hardship or Contiguous parcel exemption 
when the special tax for this fire district is calculated. 
For those who filed and had approved an exemption 
from last year then your forms will be mailed to you.  
If you believe that you may qualify for an exemption 
please fill out a form and submit to the district board. 
Call Dave Vegliano at 777-3525. 

The next fire department meeting is December 6th 
6pm, the next district meeting is December 9th at 
5pm, both meetings are held at the BCC. The next 
Pancake Breakfast December 15th 8:30-11:00 am in 
the school gym, hope to see you there and Merry 
Christmas. 
 

CALL LOG  
 

10/15 Equipment Fire  Showers Pass 
10/21 Traffic Collision  MM 17 
10/25 Traffic Collision  MM 20.6 
10/26 Traffic Collision   MM 25 
10/27 Medical    Hwy 36 
10/31 Medical   MM 40 
11/01 Wildland Fire  Alderpoint Rd. 
11/02 Traffic Collision  MM 15.9 
11/02 Traffic Collision   MM 25 
11/04 Medical   MM 36 
11/13 Medical   MM 30 
11/13 Traffic Collision  Alderpoint Rd 
11/14 Smoke Check  Swains Flat 
11/16 Medical   Swains Flat 
11/17 Traffic Collision  MM 25.9 
11/22 Medical    MM 31 

Itôs the time of the feasting holidays! Time to get 
together with family and friends and share the 
bounty of the harvest. We take pot-luck dishes over 
to friends and take home leftovers from these festive 
meals.  
 

How do you safely transport food and save 
those delicious leftovers from spoiling?  
 

The key to food safety is time and temperature. The 
bacteria that make us sick thrive at temperatures be-
tween 40°f. and 140°f. Even in the refrigerator or 
freezer they donôt die, but rather multiply so slowly that 
safe storage is prolonged. As a rule of thumb, follow 
the Two-Hour Rule  ñdonôt leave hot foods below 
140° or cold foods above 40° for more than 2 
hours.ò After 2 hours, bacteriaôs exponential growth 
really takes off. 

This includes transportation time as well as time on 
the table during the meal. You can keep some dishes 
on the stove or in the refrigerator until ready to serve. If 
you are bringing food to share, donôt prepare it more 
than 2 hours before serving without plans for proper 
cooling and reheating. And reheating means on the 
stove or in the oven. Simply microwaving food, such as 
gravy, until hot does NOT kill bacteria. It needs to 
come to a boil. 

Remember to keep raw dairy/egg based desserts 
cold until serving, too. Keep eggnog and cakes with 
whipped cream/ cream cheese frostings refrigerated. 
Yummy desserts are delectable to bacteria as well! 

We love leftovers, from turkey sandwiches to 
mashed potato cakes with breakfast. And itôs important 
to handle them right, too. Cool and refrigerate or freeze 
hot foods within 2 hours of cooking.  

A tip for fast cooling & easy storage: Store food 
in shallow containers, no more than 2 inches deep.  

To serve leftovers, reheat hot foods to 165°F before 
eating. Bring leftover gravy or soup to a steady boil on 
the stove. Use stuffing and gravy within one to two 
days. Refrigerated cooked poultry, leftover casseroles, 
and cooked vegetables should be consumed within 
three to four days, and those wonderful desserts, in-
cluding cream pies and cheese cake, MUST be eaten 
within two to three days (that oneôs easy!). 

No matter how many days have passed: If in 
doubt, throw it out!  

 
Find more information on safe food storage 
online at:  

http://www.foodsafety.wsu.edu 
http://www.eatright.org 
http://nchfp.uga.edu/how/store.html 

 
Questions about food preservation? Send them via to: 
BridgevilleNews@yahoo.com or: Dottie Simmons, 42295 
State Hwy 36, Bridgeville, CA 95526 



Healthy Spirits  
Unless you live under a rock you are sick to death of 

hearing about the Affordable Care Act (ACA) also known as 
óObamacareô.  Parts of the ACA went into effect last year 
but the most controversial part, the individual mandate, will 
go into effect Jan. 1, 2014. Individual mandate means eve-
ryone is required by law to buy insurance.  Like we have to 
with car insurance. 

Why do we need everyone to buy insurance?  Because 
right now hospitals and governments are crippled by paying 
for those who donôt have it and sometimes you have to help 
pay for others so theyôll help pay for you when you need it.  
If you think everyone should pay just for themselves, well, 
okay, you stand at the E.R. door and turn away the teenage 
victim of a drunk driver whose family didnôt buy insurance. 
Iôll admit there are lots of problems with the ACA. But, it 

will get a lot of uninsured people insured.  And it will make 
sure insurance policies are worth something.  It also makes 
sure you canôt be excluded for pre-existing disease, women 
canôt be charged more than men and it limits (or will in 
2015) out-of-pocket expenses to $6,350, providing you are 
getting in-network care.  This is a little sticky because your 
doctor, who is contracted with your insurance company, 
may send you to a lab that isnôt.  It behooves you to check 
who and what your insurance company allows before get-
ting anything done (no change from how things are now). 

The ACA lays down minimum services that all policies 
must cover including ambulatory services (office visits), 
emergency services, hospital, maternity/newborn, mental 
health (including substance abuse), prescriptions, rehab, 
lab services, preventive, wellness and chronic disease 
management, and pediatric services including dental and 
vision.  Policies can cover more than these services but 
they canôt cover less.  All Exchange policies are rated as 
Bronze, Silver, Gold and Platinum so it is easy to compare 
what you are getting (benefits, co-pays, price, etc) for what 
you are paying.  Also in some states, California included, 
MediCal has been expanded so an individual making less 
than$15,856. or a family of 4 making less than $32,499 can 
get MediCal.  The Federal government will also be subsid-
ing premiums for many individuals buying insurance on the 
Exchange.  Covered California is the name of Californiaôs 
exchange. 
Whatôs an Exchange?  It is a ósuperstoreô for insurance.  

You can access it online by phone, or in person.  You will 
be able to compare prices and products and see what sub-
sidies you can get.  Some states have Exchanges and 
some donôt.  People in states without Exchanges can go to 
the federal exchange (the one that currently has so many 
problems, but will be fixed sooner or later).  I have heard no 
complaints about Covered California, Californiaôs ex-
change. 

By January 1
st
 everyone must have insurance or pay a 

penalty.  If you have Medicare you have insurance, nothing 
will change (except the donut hole goes away).  If you have 
MediCal you have insurance, nothing will change. If you 
have insurance through your employer nothing will change 
(as long as your employer continues to pay, and by 2015 all 
employers with over 50 employees will have to provide in-
surance).  If you have private insurance you will need to 
communicate with your company/agent to find out if it quali-

fies.  If it doesnôt they canôt offer it any more and you will 
need a new policy which may cost more because it covers 
more (however, you may be able to keep the substandard 
policy for one more year.  Itôs still being debated at press 
time). 

You can buy your insurance from anyone selling it but 
you will only qualify for government subsidy if you use an 
Exchange.  The Exchanges opened in October for insur-
ance that starts in January.  You are allowed 3 months in 
the calendar year without insurance so the penalties donôt 
really start until April.  If you think youôll just wait and see, 
remember there are only certain enrollment periods.  If you 
miss the enrollment period youôll be liable for the penalty 
until they come around again and you enroll.  The fines in 
2014 will be $95. or 1% of your income per adult 
(whichever is greater) but in 2016 theyôll be $695. or 2.5%. 

Anyone making between 100% and 400% of the poverty 
level will qualify for a subsidy.  If you make less than 100% 
of poverty level you qualify for MediCal and wonôt be buying 
on an Exchange.  An individual making $48,000 or a family 
of four making $98,000 will qualify for a subsidy.  The 
amount of the subsidy depends on your income.  How 
much of your premium that covers depends on whether you 
chose a Bronze, Silver, Gold or Platinum policy.  The subsi-
dies are actually tax credits but you donôt wait until the end 
of the year to get a refund.  You just pay your premium mi-
nus the subsidy amount.  At the end of the year if you made 
more than you anticipated you could owe money, but if you 
made less you could receive some back. 

I know this is all very confusing.  After spending about 8 
hours researching this I think  I know what it is about and 
how to buy insurance.  Iôve tried to distill it down for you but 
you will need some time to think about your needs and 
compare policies. The average person ówindow shopsô 
twelve times before buying a policy.  So, go to Covered 
California and start shopping now.    If you want more ex-
planation slate.com  has a great article, it also goes into 
órisk poolsô and why we need an individual mandate, which I 
just donôt have the space to go into.  All I can say is that 
despite the problems, over the long run this is going to be a 
good thing for most people and as a society it is definitely a 
good thing.  The U.S. is the only industrialized nation that 
doesnôt have some form of guaranteed healthcare.  We 
also get the least bang for our buck.  Itôs a flawed begin-
ning, but at least it is a beginning and if we can ever get our 
politicians (from either party) to stand up to the insurance 
companies and other healthcare profiteers we might be 
able to use this as the base for a real healthcare system. 

One last thing, just because you now have insurance 
doesnôt mean you have a doctor. If you arenôt already es-
tablished as a patient a doctor is not obligated to see you 
just because you are sick.  There is a real shortage of docs 
everywhere and Humboldt is pretty bad.  Even if you are 
healthy use your new insurance to get a wellness check-up 
so you establish a relationship with a healthcare provider.  
Your initial visit will probably be 2-4 months out.  Just hang 
in there, after youôre ótheirô patient they will see you when 
you are sick. 
 

Practice Gratitude, Forgive Often, Work Hard 
Lauri Rose, RN BSN HNB-BC 
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By Ann Matula Gyenis 
Certified Nutritional Consultant 

The Mad Group - Invites you to join us!!  
 

When : Sundays @ 2:00 pm 

Wednesdays @ 5:30 pm  

Where : Community Center, Mad 

River (on Van Duzen Road)  AA  

 
 
Carol Ann Conners  
License OE79262 
 

Greg Conners  
License 0488272 
 

 

Patterson/Conners Insurance Services  
668 Main Street, Fortuna CA  

707-725-3400 

WISH UPON A STAR:  
take care of each other  

 

Wish Upon a Star is an Umpqua program that 
grants the basic needs or special requests for 
those struggling through tough times.  Partnering 
local radio stations grant the wishes during a two-
week period just prior to the winter holiday season. 
 

How to nominate:  
 

Wishes must come from community 
members, not organizations, on be-
half of an individual or family. Wishes 
are accepted until December 6.  
 

Nominate at:  www.umpquabank.com/wish   

Put your Money  
Where Your Mouth Is  

 

Increasing health care costs add unwanted 
pounds to the federal deficit.  There has been a 
thrust in the food industry fight to remove trans-fats 
and hydrogenated oil from the commercial food busi-
ness as these non-food ingredients have been con-
clusively proven to rob us of our health.   

In 2006 the American Heart Association came out 
with recommendations on this subject. ñAmerican 
Heart Association. Diet and lifestyle recommenda-
tions revision 2006. Circulation, 114(1): 82ï96.ò 

Although food manufacturers started labeling 
packages several years ago with trans-fat content 
and began using less, these harmful substances are 
still being used in foods on the premise that they 
make the foods look and taste better (sell better).  
The minimum acceptable amount of trans-fat or hy-
drogenated oil in your body is zero. 

Heart disease can actually begin in childhood and 
food preferences begin then as well.  ñExpert Panel 
on Integrated Guidelines for Cardiovascular Health 
and Risk Reduction in Children and Adolescents 
(2011).  Summary report. Pediatrics, 128(Suppl 5): 
S213ïS256. 

Some people erroneously believe that they can-
not afford to eat healthily.  When greasy chips or 
packaged snacks go on sale they stock up.  Look 
into bulk goods in the binsðnot the packages.  Buy 
oatmeal and other whole grains by weight and stop 
paying for the package.  Most stores have a bulk 
goods section.  The Grocery Outlets have wonderful 
choices and unbeatable prices on organic foods and 
fruits and vegetables that make shopping for the 
good stuff affordable as well. 

Marbled meats, full-fat cheese and many bad-for-
you products are not your inexpensive choices any-
way.  If you make it a rule to shop for seasonal 
vegetables and fruits, buy locally grown produce and 
even grow whatever you can on your own you will 
be ahead on the nutrition/health path. 

Omega 9 oils are the next generation of healthy 
oils you will begin to see in the food industry.  They 
have no trans-fat, contain uniquely heart healthy 
monosaturated fat and are a suitable substitute for 
the partially-hydrogenated soybean oil now used 
extensively in the food service industry. 

 

Read labels. 

LITTLE DRIBBLERS BASKETBALL  
 

Starting January 8, Tim Thurman will be host-
ing a ñLittle Dribblers Basketball Clinicò for chil-
dren in grades 1 ï 4.  The clinic will be held at 

Bridgeville Elementary School on Tuesdays & Thursdays 
from 3:15 ï 4:15.  Watch for more information in the 
Bridgeville Newsletter or call Tim at 777-1901. 

WANT TO GET HEALTHY?  
 

On Monday, December 16, you are cordially 
invited to attend a free educational workshop 
on the benefits of using the Juice Plus system 
of good health.  Juice Plus bridges the gap between what 
we eat and what we should eat every day by providing 
whole food-based nutrition.  Seventeen different vegeta-
bles and grains comprise the Juice Plus system.  Join 
Joyce Thurman on Monday, December 16 at 3:30 pm at 
the Bridgeville Community Center to learn how you may 
benefit from this program.  If you have any questions, 
please call Joyce at 777-1901. 


